Linda M. Hodge



First Selectman

Board of Selectmen Special Meeting Minutes Friday, June 13, 2008 Colchester Town Hall Suite 201 – 8:15 a.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: First Selectman Linda Hodge, Rosemary Coyle, Stan Soby, John Malsbenden, Greg

Cordova

MEMBERS ABSENT: None
OTHERS PRESENT: Mike Caplet

- 1. Call to Order: First Selectman L. Hodge called the meeting to order at 8:16 a.m.
- 2. Discussion and Possible Action on Proclamation for John Mazzarella's Public Service: R. Coyle moved to approve the proclamation for John Mazzarella's public Service as presented, seconded by J. Malsbenden. Unanimously approved. MOTION CARRIED.
- 3. Citizen's Comments: None
- **4. Adjourn:** S. Soby moved to adjourn at 8:18 a.m., seconded by J. Malsbenden. Unanimously approved. MOTION CARRIED.

Attachments

1. Draft Proclamation for John Mazzarella, Celebrating Over 40 Years of Consecutive Service to the Town of Colchester

Respectfully submitted,

Michael J. Caplet

Executive Assistant to the First Selectman

RECEIVED COLCHESTER, CT 2008 JUN 13 AM 9: 21



Proclamation

John Mazzarella

CELEBRATING OVER 40 YEARS OF CONSECUTIVE SERVICE TO THE TOWN OF COLCHESTER

WHEREAS, John Mazzarella began his service in the mid-1960s while serving as Assessor of the Borough of Colchester; and

WHEREAS, John Mazzarella continued to serve the Borough of Colchester as Clerk, Treasurer, Burgess, and as a member of the WPCA Commission. John's work for the Borough culminated with his term as a member of the Consolidation Commission in 1991; and

WHEREAS, John Mazzarella was elected Treasurer of the Town of Colchester and performed such duties from 1979 through 1983; and

WHEREAS, John Mazzarella's dedication to public service and the citizens of Colchester was further demonstrated by his terms as a member of the Halls Hill Elementary School Building Committee, Ad Hoc Space Committee, Space Needs Committee, Utilities Commission, Sewer & Water Commission, Facilities Study Committee, JJES Building Committee, and Pre K-2 Building Committee; and

WHEREAS, John Mazzarella's commitment to our community has proven true through this day by his tenure on the Colchester Board of Education; a position he has held since 1995; and

NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Colchester, Connecticut does hereby acknowledge and celebrate the dedication and personal commitment John Mazzarella has made to his fellow citizens.

FURTHER, the Board of Selectmen does hereby proclaim our enduring thanks and appreciation for a job well done. You have truly made a difference.

Dated this 13 th day of June, 2008		Linda Hodge First Selectman
	Greg Cordova Selectman	Rosemary Coyle Selectman
	John Malsbenden Selectman	Stan Soby Selectman